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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
 
We have another action packed newsletter that showcases the many activities and 
adventures that the children have been experiencing over the last few weeks. You will see in 
this edition that we have been victorious in the Tower Hamlets Poetry Slam; discover more 
about our children’s Royal visit; find out how compassionate and caring our children are for 
those less fortunate than ourselves and explore what our children in the Early Years have 
been up to recently.  
Thank you to all of those parents/carers who filled out the survey about school meals. We are 
working with our service providers and the Healthy Lives Team to maximise our children’s 
healthy eating opportunities. I am in the process of finalising a parent/carer survey which will 
be appearing in your inbox soon.  
There are two INSET days to be added to your calendar on Monday 17th April and 
Friday May 26th  
 
Have a lovely weekend and be kind to one another.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Royal Visit 
 

The Princess of Wales worked with our 
children to promote the start of Children’s 
Mental Health Week by reflecting on the 

importance of Place2Be in school. The media 
pictures went around the world and our 

children were so articulate when talking about 
how they use their Zones of Regulation and 
toolkits to help them get back to the green 

zone. 
Princess Catherine was so impressed with 
how articulate the children were and noted 
their enthusiasm when speaking about the 

importance of mental health. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Congratulations!!!  

 
Huge congratulations to Mr. Smee and his 
wife Rowan on the fantastic news that they 

now have a new baby girl - Cecilia.  
 

The family are doing very well and we cannot 
wait to see them soon!! 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poetry Slam Update 
 

They have only gone and done it again... Well done to the children in Class 6 who did such an 
incredible job at the recent Tower Hamlets Poetry Slam. In a packed hall at the Rich Mix 
Cinema, children performed their poem and were awarded the accolade of ‘Best Group 

Performance.’ A big thank you to Miss Walker and the Year 6 staff team who work so hard to 
support the children along with our Poet in Residence Shagufta Iqbal. 

The very best way to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is to follow 
us on Twitter https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower . We have 429 followers and the more 
followers we have, the more people will see what a fantastic little school this is!  
 
 
 

School Council Update – Ms Moses. 

 

On Thursday 9th February, St John's School Council enjoyed a special trip to City Hall in the Docklands to find out 

how London is run. They were invited to sit in on a meeting with the London assembly and they also asked some 

great questions about the Mayor of London. Did you know that the mayor manages a budget of over £19 billion 

pounds? Did you also know that London is bidding to hold the Olympics again in 2036? Who knows we might even 

win it! Did you know that the mayor is currently working on a possible project with Madison Garden Square which 

could bring a new spherical music venue to Stratford. A giant LED ball in the middle of Westfield? Will this be our 

future? Before we came back to school, we fitted in a quick trip on the cable cars! 

 

https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 5 Music Update – Mrs Bahi 

 
We had an awe-inspiring day with a visit to the 

prestigious Haberdasher’s Hall to watch a bespoke 
Schubert Recital by the Hanover Symphony Orchestra- 

we were bowled over by their talent and the different 
emotions evoked…and they were impressed with our 

German singing of Schubert’s ‘An die Musik’.  
 

A huge thank you to Tom Daggett for making this 
possible and for visiting us before the event to help 

make the music come to life.  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helping Our Community 
 

I wanted to say thank you to the children in 
Years 5 and 6 who have given up their time 
after school to help set up camp beds in the 
local night shelter with Heather at the Bee 

Hive Cafe for people in our community who do 
not have a home. Our Core Values of 
Compassion, Humility and Koinonia 

(community) were on display. Thanks also to 
Ms Carly and Ms Walker who lent a hand and 

helped to get the children there and back 
safely.   

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Turkey-Syria Earthquake Appeal 
 
Thank you to everyone in our school 
community who contributed to this 
appeal. We raised £350 which is one of 
the largest sums raised. The money has 
been sent to the Disasters Emergency 
Commission who allocate funds to 
support the relief effort.  

 
 

 

Early Years Update 
 

Children in the Early Years have been learning all about different careers. They were very 
lucky that they received a visit from the police and safer neighbourhoods team to talk about the 
work that they do. In addition to that, children visited the local fire brigade and learnt all about 
the job of a firefighter. They even got to have a go on the powerful hoses that shoot out water 

to put out flames.  
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